
 

 

What’s on? 

Cardiff Public School,                                                                                     Phone:     02 49540475 
Macquarie Road, Cardiff  2285                                                                          Fax:     02 49565436  
Email:   cardiff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au               Website:  www.cardiff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Week 7  Term 4 -  20th November 2017 

Principal ’s  Report 

Mon 27th Nov Parliament Speeches 

Wed 29th Nov Volunteers Afternoon 
  Tea from 2pm 

 Thurs  7th Dec   COLAD/Presentation 
   Day 

Tues  12th Dec Year 6 Farewell 

Thurs 14th Dec Talent Quest 

Fri 15th Dec Last day of Term 4 

P & C Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Tuesday of each month in the 

Staffroom. Commencing at 7.00pm.                       
Everyone is welcome. 

Wed 22nd Nov Parent Forum 

  5.30pm in School Library 

From the Principal’s Desk:      

Dear families, 

Taronga Zoo Excursion 

What a great day! We owe an 
enormous thank you to all of our 
students, parents and staff for making 
Friday such a wonderful experience 
for our students, and our families. I’m 
sure that many of our Cardiff Public 
School community slept well on 
Friday night after having such a great 
day (in the sunshine too!). With some 
very minor exceptions, our students 
were fantastic, following instructions 
from their teachers and enjoying their 
experiences throughout the day. 
Many thanks to all our helpers, and to 
the many families that also came to 
share the day with us! Well done, 

everyone! 

Good for Kids – Physical Activity 
Program 

Our school is participating in the 
Good for Kids – Physical Activity 
Program. As part of the program our 
Year 2 and 3 students will this week 
wear special devices on their wrist 
that tracks their physical activity 
throughout the school day. All of our 
teachers will also be wearing the 
tracking devices. Students in Year 2 
and 3 have also been asked to wear 
their sports uniform tomorrow. A 
number of our teachers will also 
receive training and the Good for Kids 
people will return next year to 
compare our results. 

2018 Parliament Speeches – Nov 27 

Our 2018 Parliament nominees are 
starting to put up their election 

Cardiff Public School 

posters on Monday 27th November, will 
present their election speeches for 
2018 to their peers. Good luck to all of 
our nominees. 

Volunteers Afternoon Tea – Nov 29 

All of our wonderful P&C members, 
classroom volunteers, canteen helpers 
etc. are warmly invited to attend our 
Volunteers Afternoon Tea from 2pm on 
Wednesday 29th Nov. We are holding 
this event to thank each and every one 
of our volunteers, who help to make a 
difference for our kids and who make 
our school such a great place to be. 

Parent Forum – Nov 22 @ 5:30pm 

Have you ever had a conversation with 
someone and said ‘wouldn’t it be good 
if our school…?’ From 5:30pm to 
6:30pm on Wednesday, you’ll have the 
chance to share those thoughts. I will 
be holding a parent forum in our 
school library to discuss how our school 
is currently tracking, where we’d like to 
go, and to take ideas about how we 
can make our school even better as we 
head into our next 3-year strategic 
planning cycle. All are welcome to 
attend. 

A Big Thank You to our P&C 

CPS would like to sincerely thank our 
wonderful P&C for their ongoing 
contributions to our school. Each year, 
our P&C organise a number of activities 
and events, including our stalls, discos 
and raffles...not to mention our canteen 
and uniform shop. They generously 
contribute additional funding to our 
school for teaching and library 
resources. They have also helped to 
improve our playground and facilities. 
Our wonderful school wouldn’t be the 
place it is, without the support of our 
P&C. Thank you from all of us! 

Quote of the Week 

‘It never gets easier…you just get 
better.’ 

-Unknown 

Have a great week 

Mark Kyrwood 

Principal 

Sport day will be Friday  

each week for the whole school. 

Students are required to wear 
their sport uniform on this day. 

Calendar Dates 

Don’t forget to download our 
App and check our school’s 
website for all things CPS. 

Kinder 2018 

We are currently enrolling students 
who will commence Kindergarten in 
2018.  If you have a child who will be 
commencing Kinder in 2018, please 
contact the School Administration  

Office asap. 



 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

   P&C  

FREE LUNCH 
Would you like a FREE LUNCH for you 
or your child? 
Did you know that if you volunteer to 
help in our canteen for either 1 day per 
week or fortnight or monthly that you 
are entitled to a FREE LUNCH to the 
value of $5.00 for you or your child? 
We desperately need helpers in our 
canteen so if you can help us out at all 
please fill in the attached form or see 
Helen in the canteen. 
 
DONATIONS FOR CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
It is that time of the year again where 
Christmas is just around the corner. We 
will be holding a Christmas raffle only 
this year with no stall. 
We are asking for donations that we 
can use as raffle prizes this year. 
If you can help us out that would be 
fantastic. 
All donations can be handed into the 
uniform shop or the canteen.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RAFFLE TICKETS 
Raffle tickets for our annual Christmas 
Raffle will be going out on Monday. 
There are some great prizes to be won 
this year with a Nintendo Switch as 1st 
prize. 
Tickets will be $1.00 each and there will 
be a prize for the child/children that 
sells the most tickets. 
So please check your child’s bag for the 
Raffle Tickets. 
 

 
 
 
 
TARONGA ZOO. 
WOW what a fantastic day everyone 
had at the Zoo on Friday last week. 
The P&C would like to congratulate 
parent helper’s teachers and students 
on their excellent behaviour. There 
were lots of exciting things to see and 
do. The weather man was also very 
good to us and kept the sun shining all 
day so that everyone could enjoy the 
day. Well done Cardiff for representing 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ICEBLOCK HOLDERS 
The warmer weather is coming so that 
means we need to keep cool by giving 
our kids and ourselves a Zooper Dooper 
Ice Block. 
These can be very cold to hold especially 
for the younger children, so the P&C have 
Zooper Dooper Ice Block Holders to keep 
those tiny fingers and hands from 
freezing for only $8.00 each. They can be 
specially designed for each person or just 
plain. Why not have a different colour for 
each member of the family. Please see 
attached flyer for ordering. 
 
HELPERS NEEDED 
Unfortunately our canteen does not have 
enough volunteers to continue opening 5 
days a week. 
WE ARE DESPERATE for helpers, even if it 
is only one day a month or perhaps you 
might like to work with a friend or just 
help out in the mornings for an hour  or 
2. 
If you can help please contact Helen on 
49548752 or 0421446136 or the canteen 
asap. 
If we can't get helpers we will have no 
choice but to CLOSE THE CANTEEN on at 
least one maybe even two days a week. 
We apologise if this is inconvenient but 
without helpers, it is out of our hands. 
You would only be required from 8.30 to 
12.30 and your kids will love having you 
there. 
Again if you can help please contact the 
canteen. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
Just a reminder that our Uniform Shop is 
open every Tuesday morning 8.45am to 
9.30am. Orders can be taken for those 
that are unable to be there when the 
shop opens. 
 

OUTBACK JACKS SCHOOL MATES 
Our P&C will be participating in the 
Outback Jack’s School Mates Rewards 
Program. 
This involves each family receiving a 
School mates Card. When you Dine in at 
Outback Jacks and present your card, 
your receipt will be placed in a specially 
marked box with our school logo. At the 
end of each term all the receipts will 
have the total amount added and our 
School will receive 5% of the total 
amount as a donation from Outback 
Jacks. 
Please keep a look out for your families 
Loyalty Card and information letter. 
Did you also know that kids eat FREE 
every Monday Tuesday and Wednesday 
when a full price adult meal is 
purchased? 1 adult meal = 1 child eats 
FREE  2 adult meals = 2 children eat FREE 
and so on. So why dine at Outback Jacks 
on these nights and let the kids eat for 
FREE. 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER  
20/11  Beajay and NEED HELPER 
21/11  Tania and NEED HELPER 
22/11  Beajay and NEED HELPER 
23/11  Kristy B and NEED HELPER 
24/11  Alison F and Lyndall  
27/11 Beajay and NEED HELPER 
28/11  Tania and NEED HELPER 
29/11 Beajay and NEED HELPER 
30/11  Helen D and NEED HELP 
01/12  Helen Sa and NEED HELPER 
 
We still desperately need helpers to work 
in our canteen. Please contact Helen in 
the canteen if you can help or please fill 
in the attached form and hand it in to 
Helen in the canteen. The canteen may 
have to close if we cannot get more 
helpers as the current helpers are having 
to do more than 1 day per week and are 
getting tired. 
 
P&C Audit 

 
A big THANK YOU goes out to JSA 
Group - Financial Services at 
Charlestown, for donating their services 
to do the P&C audit this year. We are 
very appreciated . 
 
 
Regards 
Tania. 



 

 

 Library  Award 
This week’s Library Award goes to: 

 

3/4B 
 

For 
Terrific testing of tongue twisters 

 

 

Congratulations! 

Borrower’s Raffle 

 
Every student that borrows a 

book receives a raffle ticket, one 
student is then drawn out from 

each class and they receive a prize 
of their choice during library time. 

 

 This week’s lucky winners were: 

KB - Eirik  

KT - Lincoln 

1H - Sophie J 

1/2M - Brodie 

2L - Dylan 

3/4B - Emily 

3/4S - Jacob 

5/6F - Tiarna 

5/6Mc - Charlotte D 

Congratulations!! 

Remember keep borrowing and 
reading  for your chance to win! 

Library Bags 
 

All Kindergarten and Stage 1 
students need to bring a library 
bag to school with them on their 
library day so they can borrow.  

 

This can be; 

a store bought bag 

an environmentally friendly 
shopping bag 

a sturdy/thick plastic bag 

a hand made bag 

 

 

You can also purchase a library 
bag for $2 from the library. 
Designs include owl, unicorn, 
robot and dinosaur. 

Please assist your children to 
remember their library bag. 

The Library — M r s  W a l l a c e  

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Tuesday 19th

December 2017

Warners Bay Girl Guide Hall
4 Lamington Drive

Mt Hutton NSW 2290
$40
Includes all food

COME AND TRY GIRL GUIDES
Everyone welcome – for girls in school years 2-7.

You do no need to be a member of Girl Guides. 
No pressure to join (this is a fundraiser for Jamboree). Just a fun-filled school holiday activity!

Cooking, craft, games, outdoors, and fun!
9am-3pm – and before/after by arrangement.

Email GirlGuidesWB@gmail.com for details.

 

Position Vacant 

  

A-One Fotomakers Hunter, Your local 
school photographer are looking for local 
people to train as a School Photographer. 

  

If you have an interest in photography or 
have always wanted to learn, got to the 
web link below.  

  

The only experience you need is life expe-
rience. Go ahead surprise yourself.  

  

http://www.aonefotomakers.com.au/pos
itions.html 
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CRUNCH & SIP 
Have you remembered to send fruit 
for “Fruit Break” and a  clear “plastic 

pump water bottle”?   

Disclaimer’ 

Advertisements included in the 
Newsletter are a source of  revenue 
to  o f f se t  News le t te r  cos ts . 
Unfortunately, the school cannot 
take responsibility for the quality of 
advertised service. 

Voluntary Contribution  and  

Technology Levy 2017 

Family invoices   

 have been sent home. 
Payments can be made at 

any time at the Admin 
Office. 

General Contribution $40.00 pa  

Technology Levy  $15.00 pa 

Larger families are eligible                   
for a discount. 

All money is used to assist with the 
purchase of resources for your 

children. e.g. paper, paint, iPads, etc. 

Payments can be made at the 
Administration office. If more 
convenient, part payments can be 
made at any time.    e.g. $5 per week. 

Please keep all of your receipts for tax 
purposes.  Some families may be 
eligible to claim some educational 
expenses and  no duplicate receipts 
can be issued. 

Payment for Activities/Excursions 
Parents are requested to please pay for all excursions by the 
due date on the permission note.  Unfortunately, we are no 
longer able to accept late payments.  If you are in a financial 
position that you are unable to pay by the due date, please 
contact the Principal or Administration Manager to make 
a r r a n g e m e n t s ,  p r i o r  t o  t h e  d u e  d a t e .                   
Thank you 



 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

YEAR 6 STUDENTS GOING TO CARDIFF HIGH 

SCHOOL IN 2018 

 

REMINDER: 

Could all Year 6 students who will be attending Car-
diff High School in 2018 please book a Uniform Fit-
ting (selected dates). 

To book , please go to www.aliontaapparel.com.au 
and click on “Try on Times” to book a fitting. 

Alternatively you can call the Uniform Shop during 
opening hours on 4954 2429. 

Normal Opening hours Tuesday 8.30am to10.00am 
and Thursday 1.00pm to 3.30pm. 

 

NON-PERISHABLE FOOD DRIVE FOR SALVATION ARMY  

 

This term from the 27th of October till the 1st of December we 
will be doing a food can drive for The Salvation Army.  

The purpose is to help other families in need this Christmas.  It 
would be appreciated if you could bring your canned and non-
perishable food items to the collection box in the office.  

Please donate what you can. Remember you’ll be making 
someone else’s Christmas a happy Christmas.   

 

Thank you 

Parliamentarians 

 

 



 

 

Change details   
(Return this signed slip to the Admin. Office) 

 

It is extremely important that our record remain current.   

Please assist us by ensuring all details remain current at the school at all times. 
 

If you move, change phone numbers or change jobs etc., please always notify the school in writing 
as soon as possible.  We may need to reach you due to illness or emergency relating to your child.  
Your employment details impact on the funding the school receives. 
 

Student Name______________________________________  Class_______________________ 

Only supply  following details that have CHANGED. 
 

Our NEW address is________________________________________________________________  

(Please note:  Proof of new address must  be provided to the school).  
 

Our NEW HOME phone number is________________________________ 
 

Fathers NEW work number is_____________________ Mobile______________________________ 
 

Fathers occupation is ________________________________________________________________ 
 

Mothers NEW work number is____________________ Mobile______________________________ 
 

Mothers occupation is _______________________________________________________________ 
 

Our NEW emergency contact is (name)________________________________________________ 

(This is someone who is not the primary caregiver but someone who can be contacted if  you are 
unable to be contacted.) 

Their relationship to the child_________________________________________________________ 

(egg. Aunt, family friend etc.) 

Phone _______________________________________ Mobile_______________________________ 
 

Any NEW/CHANGED medical details for the student______________________________________ 

(Further documents will be sent home.) 

 

 

Parent/Caregiver Signature____________________________________       Date________________ 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

Office use only: Details entered into ERN……………/……………../…………… Data entered by (signature)……………………………………………………… 

For Audit purpose, attach this form to original enrolment form in student file. 
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Cardiff Public School 
P&C Association  

ICE BLOCK HOLDER FUND RAISING 
ORDER FORM 

$8.00 
E 
A 
C 
H 

The P&C are holding an Ice Block Holder Fundraiser at a cost of $8.00 each. Please fill in the form below with your choice of name 
colour number and amount with Payment and place in the P&C box in the front office marked clearly on the front with your 
Childs Name and Class. 

NAME  COLOUR  AMOUNT  TOTAL COST 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

Benjamin 

Plain 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

6 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

1 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

$8.00 

    

    

    

    

CHILDS NAME _____________________________________________________ CHILDS CLASS_____________________ 

 

CONTACT PHONE NUMBER ____________________________________ TOTAL AMOUNT OWING __________________ 



 

 

NOW AVAILABLE FROM THE  UNIFORM 
SHOP  

$12.00 a PAIR 
 

Highest Quality Sunglasses in Navy including matching case 

 Wrap-around style to block maximum ultraviolet rays 
 Lenses are constructed of the highest quality polycarbonate, en-

suring that glasses are light and comfortable but are also shatterproof 
 Polycarbonate lenses block 99% of ultraviolet rays. 

 A name-place is available on the inside of each pair for student identification. 
 Available in Small, Medium and Large sizes to ensure each child has well-fitted sunglasses. 

Each pair of sunglasses is customised with your school's name professionally printed in indelible ink- to ensure sunglasses inte-
grate with your school uniform. 

A matching colour case is provided with each pair of sunglasses, featuring: 
 Durable and protective casing. 
 Handy clip to attach case to school bag zippers, belts, or classroom hangers. 
 A name-place on the inside of each case for student identification. 
High quality microfiber cleaning cloth. 

Long-term health benefits of protective eyewear 
 The damage caused by UV rays is cumulative. Wearing sunglasses from teen years or adult-
hood does not compensate for a lack of eye protection as a child. 
 Research shows clear links that exposure to ultraviolet rays as a child predisposes to develop-
ing eye diseases including: cataracts, macular degeneration, pterygium, photo keratitis and skin 
cancer of the eyelid and eye area. 
 School Shades will block 99% of ultraviolet rays to children’s eyes 
 

These glasses are an optional extra 
to our current uniform and can be 
worn over the top of prescription 

glasses 

 
 
 
 

Sunglasses Order Form  -  (Leave order and money at Admin Office) 

 

Name _________________________Class­­__________ @ $12.00 per pair 

 

Name _________________________Class­­__________ @ $12.00 per pair 

 

Name _________________________Class­­__________ @ $12.00 per pair 

 

       Amount Enclosed: $_____________ 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 
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CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN COMMITTEE 

Roster for Term 1, 2018 

 

It would be greatly appreciated by the Committee, Teachers and Children if you could spare 
some time to assist in our School Canteen. 

To enable the Canteen to stay open we need volunteer workers. 

Canteen hours are 8.30am to 12.30pm.  We really hope you can help! Dads, Carers and Grandparents welcome! 

 

 

I AM WILLING TO WORK IN THE CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN. 

 

NAME: ________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE NO: ____________________ MOBILE NO.________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________ 

    (So we can email your roster and canteen updates) 

CHILDS NAME/CLASS:  _____________________________________________________ 

DAY AVAILABLE:     Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

I AM ABLE TO WORK: 

Hourly Weekly Fortnightly Every 3 weeks Monthly 

 

I cannot work on a regular basis but am willing to fill in on   _____________________________ 

            (Nominate day/date) 

I prefer to work with: _______________________________________________ 

                                                    

 I have worked on Canteen before (please circle)  YES NO       

 

SIGNED:  ____________________________________________ DATE: _____________________ 

 

If you are able to help out with the canteen could you please fill this form out as soon 

as possible and return to the School Office. 

 

If you are an existing volunteer, please complete the above to confirm your availability. 

 

I CAN BE AN EMERGENCY CONTACT    YES  /   NO 

 

Thank you for volunteering your time. 


